Re: SB 451 (Atkins), Historic Buildings Rehabilitation Tax Credit – SUPPORT

Dear Governor Newsom,

[Name of Your Organization is/I am] writing to request that you sign SB 451 (Atkins), a bill that will authorize a 20 percent state income tax credit for the rehabilitation of certified historic structures. This bill passed the Assembly and Senate with unanimous, bipartisan support.

Preserving the integrity of local historic structures serves not only as an important acknowledgement to our state’s rich past, but as a way for entire communities to benefit from the economic development of such properties.  This bill is an investment in California’s communities and is worthy of your support. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The tax credits provided by SB 451 will incentivize the restoration of neglected and underused buildings in communities across California.  From 2002 to 2016, $468.1 million in federal tax credits catalyzed 169 projects in California, totaling $2.8 billion in qualifying rehabilitation expenditures. This activity generated 39,279 jobs, $2.8 billion in Gross State Product, $160 million in state and local taxes, and $493.3 million in federal taxes.  

The federal historic tax credit, coupled with the new California state historic preservation tax credit promises to stimulate millions of dollars in private investment, create new jobs, restore iconic landmarks and everyday neighborhoods throughout California.  

Most importantly, this bill will help address the critical need for affordable housing in underutilized historic buildings by providing an important financial incentive.  Between 2007 and 2017 over 38% of all federal historic tax credit projects in California created new housing units or improved existing units.  Of that amount over half were affordable housing projects.

[If you have specific examples of the impact of this bill on your city/town, especially housing projects, please include here.]

State Historic Tax Credits make historic rehabilitation financially feasible, leverage significant private investment, and are a consistently strong return on state investment. We look forward to joining the 35 other states that have successful state historic tax credit programs and seek your support.

I strongly encourage you to sign SB 451 into law.

Sincerely,

Your Name and Title

CC:	Senate President Pro Tem Toni Atkins
California Preservation Foundation

